 Cloverdale Healthcare District
Meeting Minutes-August 14, 2023 

Roll Call: Director Tom Hinrichs, Eric Polan (Operations), board members Secretary Hanchett, President Martin, Member Delsid were present. Vice President Winter and Treasurer DeMartini were not present. Quorum met.
	 
Meeting called to order at 7:03 p.m. by President Martin. The agenda was approved with no changes by board members present. There were no public comments.
          
Minutes from June meeting-There was no meeting in July. The minutes were reviewed and approved by President Martin and Member Delsid as Secretary Hanchett wrote them.   

Financial Statement July, 2023-Wittman billing has not been closed out for July and as a result the financials are not complete. This may happen going forward and the board will take that into account. The billing process has been fairly smooth and shortly Wittman will be able to make direct deposits in to the district’s Exchange Bank account. The Income statement is using the Cash method. A balance sheet was inadvertently missing from the financials. The district expects reimbursements from the negotiated Partner agreement, which are slow to start arriving. As a result, the district is relying on monies in district reserves which will be replenished when retro funding is received. Tom and Eric are following that up on at least a weekly basis. Expenses were prorated based on the draft budget which should be finalized around September. The Financial Statement was approved unanimously with a notation that reimbursement will be closely monitored and information about when Wittman monthly closing information will occur moving forward. 

Staff Report: The new ambulance had a mechanical failure due to the very hot weather experienced in July and it needed to be towed to Santa Rosa. It did not happen on a call and service was not interrupted. A back-up vehicle was utilized. Dimitri Zimmer, a Full Time Paramedic transitioned to Part Time on July 24th to attend the Fire Academy. Lance Bollens, a 15-year paramedic was hired on Aug. 1st to replace Zimmer. July had 96 responses and 70 transports. The volume is picking up. Both CHS Football and Charger games are covered and CHS is reimbursing the school games and the Lions Club is covering Charger Football games. Staff has signed up so that all home games are covered. The new cardiac monitors will most likely not arrive until Feb. 2024 but the district has a long-term loaner and will get another shortly. Station beautification projects are underway including new pavers, concrete patio leveling and smoothing and general weed eradication.

PP-GEMT:- Both supplemental Medi-Cal payment programs are moving forward. The district received the Letter of Intent to participate in the new Public Provider GEMT program and made the first PP-GEMT program payment but have not received retro funding yet.  The Partnership Health Plan has indicated they will be processing the lump sum payment this week.
IGT program sent the district $94,000 which will be in the general account until retro reimbursement funding is received.

Wittman Enterprises- (outside billing agency) Update: The transition is completed and has been working well. Billing is timely but payments are lagging. A check reader for deposits directly into Exchange Bank is now in place and that should shorten the interval significantly. 

QRV Project: The board reviewed a Draft Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between Cloverdale Health Care District (CHCD) and Northern Sonoma County Fire Protection District (NSCFD) to provide a Paramedic Quick Response Vehicle to provide Advanced Life Support Services. The draft will be reviewed by the fire protection district and if passed, will be brought back to CHCD for approval after the next NSCFD board meeting. CHCD has purchased a 2007 vehicle from the Cloverdale Police Department for $1 and it is getting some maintenance issues resolved and then scheduled to be “wrapped” and identifying emblems put on the truck. It is a response vehicle to ensure maximum coverage and minimized response times for high volume call areas and high-risk zones. Most likely, the vehicle will be staged in Geyserville. The specific details will be worked out between the two entities.

From Members-Member Delsid remined the board about the memorial for Val Hanchett, husband of Secretary Hanchett, on August 20, at the Clover Springs Lodge.
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:56 p.m. until the Sept. 11, 2023 meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Neena Hanchett, Secretary
